
 

August 30, 2024 
 
Karen Shelton, MD 
State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health 
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 

RE: Inova Health Care Services d/b/a Inova Fairfax Hospital 
Letter of Intent 

  Establish CT Services 
 

Dear Commissioner Shelton, 
 
This letter is to advise you that Inova Health Care Services d/b/a Inova Fairfax Hospital intends to file a 
Certificate of Public Need application on or before October 1, 2024, to establish CT services through the 
addition of one (1) CT scanner to the Inova Emergency Room – Reston/Herndon, which is located in 
Fairfax County (Planning District 8). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact me at 703-403-7598. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Paul Dreyer 
Senior Director, Strategy & Planning 
Inova Health System 
 
cc: Erik Bodin, Director, Division of Certificate of Public Need 
 Dean Montgomery, Executive Director, Health Systems Agency of Northern Virginia 

 


